RESOLUTION NO. 2380

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY ACCEPTING STATE GRANT FUNDS THROUGH THE GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF CRIME CONTROL AND PREVENTION FOR THE PURPOSE OF SUPPLEMENTAL OVERTIME FOR SALISBURY POLICE OFFICERS ASSIGNED TO THE MARYLAND STATE POLICE GANG UNIT. A FUND IN THE AMOUNT OF \$5,000.00 IS AN ADDENDUM TO THE SAFE STREETS GRANT WHICH WAS AWARDED JULY 1, 2013.

WHEREAS, The City of Salisbury's Safe Streets program addresses high incidences of crime in the city and surrounding areas; and

WHEREAS, the grant funds will provide overtime for police officers assigned to the Maryland State Police Gang Unit to investigate criminal activity, and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND that awarded State Grant funds in the amount of \$5,000.00 be accepted and utilized as part of for the City of Salisbury's Safe Streets Program.

THIS RESOLUTION was duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on March 24, 2014, and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

Kimberly R. Nichols

City Clerk

Jacop R. Day, President

Salisbury City Council

APPROVED BY ME THIS:

day of

. 2014

James kreton, Jr., Mayor

City of Salisbury



JAMES IRETON JR. MAYOR

TOM STEVENSON
ACTING CITY ADMINISTRATOR





BARBARA DUNCAN CHIEF OF POLICE

March 4, 2014

TEL: 410-548-3165

TO:

Tom Stevenson

FROM:

Chief Barbara Duncan

SUBJECT:

Resolution - Addendum to "Safe Streets Coalition" - "MSSP"

Attached, please find a Resolution to accept \$5,000.00 in state grant funds, awarded through the Governor's Office of Crime Control and Prevention as an addendum to our Safe Streets award which was accepted by council on July 15, 2013, Resolution 2296, in the amount of \$280,227.00. The additional funding has been specifically earmarked to fund Salisbury Police officer overtime for officers attached to the Maryland State Police Gang Unit. This overtime funding in the amount of \$5,000.00 will be used to investigate violent criminal activity in the Safe Streets Zone. The funds if accepted are to be added to our current Safe Streets Grant as identified above.

Unless you, or the Mayor, have further questions, please forward this Resolution to the City Council.

Chief Barbara Duncan-

Chief of Police

Attachment